2024/25 school year
Dear Parents/Guardians of Incoming Freshmen Students:
Just a reminder:

Legislation was passed by the State of Iowa, effective July 1, 2008, requiring all children
entering Kindergarten and ninth grade to have proof of a dental screening unless they provide a
religious exemption or file a financial hardship exemption. The purpose of the dental screening is
to improve the oral health of Iowa's children and to provide audit information to the state.

Attached is the required Certificate of Dental Screening form. A screening must be completed no
earlier than one year prior to enrollment (August 23, 2023) and no later than four months
after enrollment (December 23, 2024).

The only accepted documentation is the IDPH Certificate of Dental Screening form. If your
child has recently been to the dentist, please take the attached form to the dentist to sign or have
your dentist provide you with the form. Completed forms should be returned to me at school
as soon as possible. Please feel free to email the form or send it via mail if that works.

If financial assistance is needed or assistance is needed to locate a dental health provider please
contact me and I will be happy to help you.

Sincerely,

Michelle Berentsen, RN, RCS District School Nurse
School: 641-985-2288

Fax: 641-985-4071

Email;: michelle.berentsen @riceville.k12.ia.us

Certificate of Dental Screening


mailto:michelle.berentsen@riceville.k12.ia.us
https://hhs.iowa.gov/media/7340/download?inline
https://idph.iowa.gov/Portals/1/userfiles/163/Certificate%20of%20Dental%20Screening%208-17-16.pdf

